Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

January 2, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Dan Caplan, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani, Roz Rettman
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the December meeting were approved.
Old Business
The Issues for 2018 raised at the last meeting were discussed.  The issue regarding HOA documents in real estate transactions was tabled, as there was concern it was more relevant for the Commission on Common Ownership Communities.  Jane Merkin will continue to work with the Age-Friendly Montgomery Workgroup and see what more OCP and the Committee can do in working with them.  Tracy Rezvani said she tried to work with the schools in the past, and any help the Committee can give to get OCP more involved is welcomed.  Ms. Rezvani will provide the names of her contacts to Bernard Rod and Corinne Yourman so that they can follow up.  Ms. Yourman said she would also try to reach out to private school organizations.  Junior Achievement was discussed as a possible program on which to piggy back.  Ms. Rezvani noted that OCP tried to promote the FTC settlement with Western Union regarding wire transfer scams.  She will send the information to the Committee members so they can post on their community listserves.  Ms. Rezvani said the Committee would have to decide if it wanted to do a general campaign about wire transfer fraud, or if it wanted to focus on one scam.  Dan Caplan will talk to his contacts and see what resources are available.  Ms. Rezvani said that various IRS scams surface at different times of the year.  She said that OCP used a video from the IRS on its website in the past, but that there is probably updated information available that can be used to create an educational piece.  Jane Merkin will assist OCP in tracking consumer legislation.  Ms. Rezvani noted that OCP has two volunteers who are drafting a catch-up annual report, and if anyone is interested in working with them, she can put them in touch. Ms. Rezvani requested that the Committee think about ideas for OCP for National Consumer Protection Week.  Ms. Yourman and Ms. Merkin suggested reaching out to John Kelly or Michelle Singletary at the Washington Post. 
New Business

Ms. Rezvani noted that OCP has one year to use its brochures that include a photo of Ike Leggett, and requested that members take them and distribute them to their local libraries.

Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of December.  Automotive, Home Improvement, and Retail all tied for the top of those received.  Staff attended the Holiday Security Lunch Byte Series at the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.  OCP conducted a press briefing with Korean news media regarding its Language Friendly Hours.  Ms. Rezvani did a presentation to the Citizens Academy Alumni Association.  All departments must cut 2% from their current FY18 budgets. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 6, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
